
   
 

 

**MEDIA ALERT** 

 
State Route 83 Bridge Project over Ohio Turnpike begins Feb. 1 

Traffic will be maintained in one lane throughout project that ends June 1 

 

BEREA (Jan. 25, 2016) – A bridge deck replacement project on State Route 83 (Avon-Belden 
Road in North Ridgeville) over the Ohio Turnpike is scheduled to begin the week of Feb. 1, 2016.  

 
Daily lane closures on SR 83 will begin on Feb. 1, 2016. Starting the week of Feb. 8, Kokosing 
Construction will temporarily shut down the southbound lane of SR 83 over the Ohio Turnpike. At 
that time, all traffic will be permitted to run in a single northbound lane on SR 83 and will be 
controlled by a traffic light. 

Kokosing is scheduled to switch traffic from the northbound to the southbound lane beginning 
the week of March 28. All traffic will then be maintained in the southbound lane and controlled 
by a traffic light while the northbound lane is being rebuilt. 

Both lanes are scheduled to be opened up by June 1, 2016. Factors that may affect exact project 
start times and completion dates include inclement weather and unforeseen project 
complications. For ongoing updates please refer to www.ohioturnpike.org/constructionupdates.  

### 
 
The Ohio Turnpike is a 241-mile toll road offering one of the safest, best and most convenient 
routes for motorists to reach east/west destinations along the northern corridor of Ohio. 
 
For more information contact: 

Brian Newbacher, Public Information Officer, 440-234-2081 ext. 1171, 440-821-3399 (cell) 
brian.newbacher@ohioturnpike.org. 
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